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Report of the 10th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program

Koji Otani MD
Director and Chairman of the Center for Medical Education and Career
Development, Professor of the Dept. of Orthopaedic Surgery,

Fukushima Medical University

The 10th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program, organized by
the Japanese Medical Society of America (JMSA), was held in the U.S.
between the 24th and 28th of April, 2017, and this year marked the sixth
time that we have sent residents from Fukushima Prefecture.

The following residents participated in the program: Dr. Haruna Seki
(Southern Tohoku General Hospital), who went to the Devision of
Cardiothoracic and Vascular Surgery (Prof. Naka) and the Devision of
Cardiology (Prof. Homma) at Department of Medicine at Columbia
University; Dr. Hiroaki Fukuoka (Minamisoma Municipal General Hospital),
who went to the Pediatrics Department (Dr. Ohishi) at Mount Sini Medical
Hospital and the Cardiology Department (Dr. Kanei) at Mount Sinai Beth
Israel Hospital; and Dr. Ryohei Takeishi (Ohta Nishinouchi Hospital), who
went to two private clinics (Dr. Iwahara and Dr. Degenhardt). In the three
residents' reports, all mentioned that they had a valuable time. I believe this
experience will benefit their future career, and I hope that they will become
good clinicians and educators.

This program first sent residents from Miyagi Prefecture for
reconstruction support after the Great East Japan Earthquake. This was the
10th time in the past five years, and the program has reached a turning
point. I hope for further development of the program in terms of human
resource cultivation beyond sending residents.

I would like to thank Dr. Anzai, President of JMSA, Dr. Ramani,
Director of this program, Prof. Homma of Colombia University, Prof.
Yanagisawa of Mount Sinai Hospital, Mr. Kano, secretary-general of JMSA,
and all other contributors for giving us the wonderful opportunity to attend
this productive program. I would like to send similarly motivated and

outgoing residents to the next program this coming December.



